GREATER MANASSAS BASEBALL LEAGUE

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
March 14, 2010

A regular meeting of the Greater Manassas Baseball League Board of Directors was held at the Manassas City Police Station Multi-purpose Room on the above date with the following attendees:

Attending Board Members:  Robert Bell, Rick Bill, Mary Clarke, Dave Cogar, Derek Cogar, Greg Fields, Paul Hairfield, Kevin Jennings, and Wendy Jennings, Kenny Loveless, Clayton Miller, John Morris, Kim Payne, Kevin Streets, Jason Stubler, Greg Sutherland, Warren Swarthout, Josh Walker, Ray Walker, Bart Windsor, John Vollmer, and Bill Yochem.
Absent Board Members:   Joe Daley, Erik Kershaw, Ronnie Thomas.
Attendees:   Derek Cogar, Vickie S. Bill, Stephen Love, Jerry Gladwell, Jimi Weaver.
President Cogar called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

CONSENT AGENDA

Coaches Approvals:

Baseball Coaches Approvals were held for each division of Baseball.   A list of all approved managers and assistant managers will be provided to the commissioners for confirmation back to their coaches.   Softball will be held later per the committee.
President’s Report:  Dave confirmed that the Mark Shane Scholarship program was put out to all the schools.  Scholarship candidate should be announced at opening day.   Tball World Series will be sending a team from the Bahamas.   Babe Ruth lineup cards will be needed.  Spring Tournament at GMBL will likely have 6 -13U teams and 3-11U teams.

Vice President’s Report:  Reviewing CBC/SOs and reminding many are not current on the board and it is required.
Secretary’s Report:

Reviewed and approved February board minutes.  John Vollmer made a motion to approve the minutes.  Kevin Streets seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:

Summarized treasurer’s reports were provided.  John Vollmer made a motion to approve the reports.  Kevin Jennings seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Chairman’s Reports:

· Bylaws & Rules Committee:  Mary rediscussed to reopen time limit for Tball/BB.  Mary made a motion to change time limit to 1:30 no new inning.   Kenny Loveless seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
· Background Certification: No report.
· Protest Committee: No report.
· GMBL Tournaments – No report.
· Sponsorship:   $23k collected, looking at $32k target.
· Games & Practice Schedules; Offsite No report.
· Umpire In Chief:   No report.
· Snackbar:  no report.
·  Equipment:   No report.
· Fields & Grounds:   No report.
·  Long Range Planning:  No report.  
· Fundraising:  No report.
· Clincs:  COACHES CLINICS scheduled for 4/11.  Action item for Kim is to try and book Police Station as indoor alternative due to inclement weather.
· Publicity: No report.
Commissioners’ Reports:   
· Blastball/Tball:  No new report.
· Rookies A:   No new report.
· Rookies AA:   No new report.
·  Minor A:  No new report.
·  Minor AA:   No new report.
·  Majors:  No new report.
· Prep/Babe Ruth: No new report.
· Senior BR:  No new report.
· 18+ Older League:  No new report.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM STATUS – presented in Presidents report.
CONFLICT OF INTEREST POLICY – Discussion was held and board concurred that hard copies would be provided and available to revote at the April board meeting.

TBALL REGIONAL TOURNAMENT – many teams from all over attending including the Bahamas
NEW BUSINESS

· CITY CONTRACT STATUS – Meeting with Finance and Budget committee expressed concerns that the league self-maintains itself and pay more.  By a 2 to 1 vote, full council will vote on proposal that the league pay 50% of the Spring Bill.   Grass and Trash Pickup were not acknowledged.   Kenny Loveless to follow-up Mike Mooney about the bills and verify meter accuracy.  AI – Kenny will notify league members of Vote Meeting to get league support and contact journal messenger with editorial letters.   

· UMPIRE CONTRACT STATUS:  Full disclosure was noted that Jason Stubler, Nick Miller, Derek Cogar all work for Bull Run Officials.   Two proposals were put together from competing umpire vendors.   Potomac Valley was not approached and does support all age groups.   The proposals were reviewed and the Proposal A was approved for Babe Ruth league.  Cal Ripken league is only supported from Bull Run Officials with Minor A/AA $55 per game, Majors $65 for one official or $130 for two.   Officials for Rookie Division was discussed and to be continued through an in-house program.

· REGISTRATION COST WAIVERS:  The league is receiving several requests for financial support from its members for registration costs.  The E-Board to handle all waiver requests.   The board will need to look at more formal policy on this.   Wendy Jennings took an action item to setup on the website an online donation process.

· SPRING TRYOUT PLAN & SCHEDULE:  Clayton Miller developed prototype and schedule.  Kim will get it posted online by mid-week once given the information.

· SPRING 2010 DRAFT SCHEDULE:  Kim will work out a draft schedule and post it online and communicate to commissioners.

· SOFTBALL UPDATE:  Registration Blasts continually going out.   Private Schools are interested where the league tournament would decide which team represented the league at Districts.   Looking at No Kid Left Behind policy which will allow Fauquier County to participate in our league since they do not have a program.   Motion was mad by Rick Bill and Seconded by Mary Clarke to allow Scholastic Softball teams 14, 16, and 18U to bring in teams as a whole.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Rick Bill, seconded by Kenny Loveless to allow Elementary School teams to form in the 8U, 10U and 12U divisions.   Motion carried.

· CHAMBER of COMMERCE FEE:  Kenny received a renewal fee notice of $170 and we will give bill to Wendy for renewal.

· CBC/SO WHAT is ACCEPTED:  Issues surfaced if the league should accept documentation from FBI, Secret Service or other Police Associations vs. requiring a separate CBS/SO Check.   After discussion, board agreed we aren’t qualified to be able to review different formats and insure safety of the kids, so will leave policy as is requiring our CBC/SO process.

· 11U TOURNAMENT TEAM FUND:  Rick Bill made a motion, Robert Bell seconded it asking for permission on Opening Day to host Giovanni’s Fundraiser and Pre-Sell Krispy Kreme donuts to be distributed on Opening Day.   Motion carried.

· SPONSORSHIP APPRECIATION DAY:  Kenny made a motion and Josh seconded the motion to allow setting up a special Sponsorship appreciation day.   Motion carried to allow it by working with E-Board to setup a date.

· PLAQUES:  Motion made by Kenny and seconded it by John Vollmer to get thank you plaques for non-team sponsors.   Motion carried.

· OPENING DAY:   Bill Yochem can contact Jean Kellog or Amy Godeaux for National Anthem.  Proposal was made to have injured GMBL member Brandon Rodriquez throw out the opening pitch.   The board approved.   Bill has contacted Prince William and Manassas City Boards for attendance.   Presentation of 7U State team sign is being planned.   Contacted PNATS for attendance.
Closing Discussion 
TRACTOR:  Motion was made by Clayton Miller, seconded by Jason Stubler to purchase John Deere Tractor and finance it 0% for 3 years.  The cost will be $12k.   Motion carried.
BABE RUTH MEETING:  Kenny attended.  Regional tournament is being heavily promoted.   Umpires looking for regional certification.   The league is looking into Coaches Certification and if it can be revoked.   14U Swing Player Option discussed.   Tournament Team Coaches when drafting teams must insure parents know full trail of the team.   Leagues may be fined or restricted from play if a team wins and does not chose to advance to that level.

LEAGUE CLEANUP DAY;   needs to be scheduled at the fields.

President Cogar declared the meeting adjourned at 10:34 p.m.   Minutes Approved: 4/11/10.
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